
From: Marie Waller <MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 10/6/2014 4:32:42 PM
Subject: Aging Directors meeting

Tony, there was some miscommunication about the meeting tomorrow morning. The aging directors thought they 
were meeting with just the Lt. Governor tomorrow, and have not fully formulated an agenda for presenting to the 
both of you. We will let him talk with them tomorrow, and then we will wait to hear back from them with another 
meeting time and an agenda. Thanks for your willingness to participate, though!

Marie
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